High Street Croughton Northamptonshire NN13 5LT



bursar@croughton.northants-ecl.gov.uk www.croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk



'How wonderful, how pleasing it is when all God's people come together as one.'

Belonging & Respect

COMPASSION AGAPE STRENGTH PEACE SERVICE

NEWSLETTER - 13th JUNE 2025

Dear Parents and Carers

This week **KS2 embarked on their class trips,** both visiting the Ashmolean Museum to explore Ancient Greek and Egyptian artefacts. As part of this, they took the train, which all worked very well even with the dropping off and picking up at what felt like the smallest car park at a station! Huge thanks to all parents for your support in this feat! The sessions at the museum were informative and helped enhance children's learning in their respective historical studies with the staff commenting on the knowledge the children already held.

Year 1 and a few Year 2's have been tackling the DfE Phonics Check this week -40 words which are a mixture of real and alien words. This has meant they have had to do a 'special task' with Miss Curtis 1:1 and having sat in on the majority I can report first hand that the children worked so very hard and did their very best - results will be shared as part of their annual reports.

We have continued to explore the **value of Belonging** this week and thought about it through the analogy of our bodies. We thought about our body being as one but made up of different individual parts – this being like belonging to a community. We looked at the bible extract from 1 Corinthians 12 v12-26 which speaks about the body and the various uses of different parts and how your hand can't listen and your ears can't see – with each part having a key role to play. We also discussed the question would we rather have hands for feet or feet for hands? I wonder what you decide about this!

Next Friday we are officially receiving our **Gold Healthy Schools Award**. This is in recognition for all the school's work led by Miss Curtis, with our Outdoor environment amongst other things. This follows on from VIP assembly with two Councillors attending – please do come along and join us for this very special occasion.

I shared the plans for the next academic year earlier this week as well as specific letters going home to both Year 6 and Year 5. It is a busy few weeks ahead so please keep an eye on the **School Diary** which can be found on the website under the news and events tab https://croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk/dates-and-events

Have a lovely weekend, Happy Father's Day to all fatherly figures, Kind reaards, Mrs. Sarah Smith

	Ready, Respectful, Safe	Headteacher Value	Music
OAK	Willow N Gracie	Zosia	Olivia
CHESTNUT	Bertie Noah	Zach	Reuben
SYCAMORE	Everyone	Freya	Tabytha
MAPLE	Alayna Lewis W	Blake	George

HOUSE POINTS: Air 117 Earth 121 Fire 94 Water 107

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility. **Designated Safeguarding Lead:** Mrs. S. Smith

> **Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads:** Mrs. K. Green & Ms L Pepler **Governor Responsible for** Safeguarding: Revd. Sara Cliff

Attendance figure - Whole school for academic year: 94.31%

The **PTFA Virtual balloon** race finished today and the winner was - Struan!! 2nd - Nanny Pink 3rd - Willow N Thank you for your support in this!

Diary - WB 16th JUNE

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Sycamore Outdoor Learning - pm

Thursday

KS2 Quad Kids competition – selected chn

Friday

9.30 Healthy Schools Gold Award presentation

PTFA DISCO

Thursday 26th June

Disco 1 – EYFS/KS1 3.30-5pm Disco 2 – KS2 5.15-6.45pm £5.00 Pay on School Money

SEND COFFEE MORNING Next session-TUES 8th JULY - 8:45am

Library books that are 60 days overdue will result in a letter being sent home to parents asking for your help in search of returning the book OR a replacement being purchased/monetary value to school to cover the cost. Look out for letters that have been sent.

Please ensure children have a PE kit in school at all times. The children need a set of jogging suit bottoms and jumper (plain in colour and design) as when PE is outside, they do need an extra layer. If needed, please can it go home Friday and then brought back in each Monday.

There are still children who don't have kit in school on PE Days. Please can you help ensure children are

ready for the lessons they have.

Nursery places are still available for Sept 2025 – please spread the word!